Custer County Library Board
Minutes
April 9th, 2014






 Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, April 9th at 1:00 p.m. in the library.  Members in attendance were Bill Schreier, Mickey Schlecht, Marlene Tucker, and Amy Kirk, with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· March Board Minutes – Mickey made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; Marlene seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT:  Marlene moved to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; Mickey seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The balance as of 3/31/14 is $14,671.52, of which $710.27 is reserved for Hermosa and $989.91 is otherwise restricted.   The library  received a $500 donation from the Custer Mile High Garden Club this month.
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

March spreadsheet:  $138,249 Balance; 24.8% Expired
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for March.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.
· Foundation Update
· The Fault in Our Stars Book Discussion
· Summer Reading
· Tablets and Laptop
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Trustee Training Academy
Diane and Doris Ann completed Trustee Basics Part I after the March meeting.  Mickey completed about half of the training.  Trustee Basics Part II will be offered in the Conference Room after the board meeting adjourns.  Trustees may choose to watch it with the group then or watch it later at his/her convenience. 
** Amy and Bill expressed an interest in attended the BHA Librarian & Trustee training on April 29th.  They said they tentatively plan to attend.

· Marketing Plan
Bill reminded the board that we had set a goal of applying for Exemplary Accreditation this year.  He suggested we meet for an hour to discuss the actual marketing plan after the May meeting adjourns.  He offered to facilitate the meeting.  Doris Ann suggested they not try to complete a Trustee Training on the same day.  
The trustees looked at various logo concepts from logo nerds.  Their favorite was Concept 6 in Revision 2.  They asked Doris Ann to request the following revisions:  

· change the gold to a Hawkeye gold and send the Hawkeye logo as an attachment for them to match,

· brighten up the red, by possibly adding white highlighting with a black outline as in Concept 5,

· keep the current font, but change the color to black,

· remove “Your Key to Information” at the bottom.

NEW BUSINESS:
· Library Hours
The trustees discussed the idea of possibly changing library hours.  Some residents had expressed a desire to see the library open earlier in the morning.  Doris Ann reviewed the State’s recommended guidelines.  With a “population served” of approximately 8,000, the minimum recommendation is to be open to the public for 30 hours with a desirable range of 40-50.  The Custer Branch is open 35 hours, and the Hermosa Branch is open 18 hours.  Doris Ann contacted several Black Hills libraries to find out the number of hours they were open to the public and their annual budget.  Custer is funded at a much lower rate per capita than the other libraries.  It is doubtful the current County Commission would look favorably upon a request for extra staffing to extend hours.  Extending hours in the morning would require either closing earlier or staggering staff-time.  The Board requested a survey be conducted to determine when library users need the library to be open most.  Doris Ann will check with other libraries regarding surveys they have conducted and develop something to try to ascertain the times of highest need.
During the discussion, Bill requested an update on the status of the panic button as he was concerned with the fact that Mary is the only staff in the library on Saturdays.  Doris Ann said Steve McMillan with the Sheriff’s Department is working with the security contractors to figure out a way to incorporate the library into the courthouse’s current system.  Their system is wireless, but the library would not be able to signal wirelessly, due to the distance.  She will contact Steve for an update on the status of the panic button.  She will also contact County Maintenance Director Jim Lyndoe to discuss the addition of a motion light at the back door.  The staff has expressed concern about going to their cars at night when other vehicles are parked next to them to use the Wi-Fi.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon – April 16th at the Alpine Inn
· The Merry Month of May with the BH Storytellers & French Creek Folk – May 9th @ 7:00 p.m.
· Black Hills Area Librarian & Trustee Training – April 29th 4:00 – 7:00 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 3:10  p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   The next meeting was moved from May 14th to May 7th at 1:00 p.m. 

Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
